HISTORY OF THE TRAVELLING BATON – PAMBULA, BAIRNSDALE DAYLIGHT LODGES.
A SYMBOL OF FRIENDSHIP.
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VW Bro Roy Trendell, PGSB, a Victorian Freemason, retired to the Merimbula area sometime in the late 1980’s. He joined the Pambula Daylight Lodge on 6 July 1990. When he left his Lodge in Melbourne his Brethren presented him with a very handsome Baton/Wand which carried a small brass plate recognising his contribution to Freemasonry. Unfortunately Roy passed to the Grand Lodge above on 10 February 1995 and his widow, Merle, donated his regalia and the baton to our Daylight Lodge. 
One day around mid 2007 when I was in my third year in the chair of Lodge Pambula Daylight, Charles de Rochefort and I were sorting out the Lodge’s regalia after a rehearsal ready for our next regular meeting and I made the comment to him that it was a shame we could not use the baton as it was for use only in Victoria and it was wasting away in our regalia cupboard. He suggested we give it to our brethren in the Bairnsdale Daylight Lodge. I thought that was a good idea but I had a better one after thinking about it for a while. Rather than give it away I thought it would be better to lend it to them at out November installation meeting for 6 months and have them give it back to us in May at their installation ceremony.
 I took the baton home and phoned Tom Willoughby, the Master of the Bairnsdale Lodge at the time. I floated with him the idea of a travelling baton to be exchanged every 6 months as a symbol of the fraternal link between the two Lodges, a link that started when Ken Mitchell, the WM of Bairnsdale Lodge in 1988, attended the consecration of Pambula Daylight and almost every installation thereafter. Tom thought it was a wonderful idea so I went ahead and arranged for a suitably engraved brass plate to be attached to the baton signifying its new purpose in life.

November 2007 was fast approaching and plans were under way for my 4th and final installation along with the first handover of the baton to W Bro Tom Willoughby as Master of Bairnsdale Daylight Lodge. When the appointed day arrived and a goodly group of Bairnsdale Brethren arrived for our meeting unfortunately without Tom who apologised with much regret that circumstances prevented him from coming. He was represented by long time visitor to our Lodge in the form of Reg Walton. At an appropriate time during the course of the meeting, I presented Reg with the baton for the first time. His emotions almost brought him undone but he soldiered on and made a wonderful heartfelt acceptance speech. Unfortunately Reg is no longer with us.
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Baton presentation by W Bro Kevin Mulcahy to VW Bro Reg Walton.
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The Baton has subsequently changed hands every 6 months at respective installation ceremonies ever since November 2007 thus strengthening the wonderful fraternal tie that exists between the two Lodges. During its residence at Pambula it is displayed at each meeting on the Worshipful Master’s pedestal and while in Bairnsdale it is put to good use by the Director of Ceremonies. The last time it changed hands was in November 2010 when W Bro Rev. Ted Gibson received it from W Bro Fred Rubly on his first installation as Master of Lodge Pambula Daylight.
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Rev. Ted amusing us with his anecdotes.

I have written this little story at the request of Ted as he was quite impressed with the concept and the way the baton has drawn the two Lodges closer together. I am sure VW Bro Roy Trendell would be delighted that his baton has been put to good use. 
VW Bro Kevin Mulcahy. PDGDC.

Director of Ceremonies.

Lodge Pambula Daylight. (WM 2004-2008)

